

TOWN OF MARION

PLANNING BOARD

January 17, 2012
MEMBERS PRESENT:     
J Ryder, Chairman 
                                                Thomas Magauran, Vice-Chairman

Steve Gonsalves

            Sherman Briggs
            John Sweeney

MEMBERS ABSENT:     
Member McArdle
Ted North, Clerk

BOARD SECRETARY:
Terri Santos
ALSO PRESENT:

Joan Hartnett-Barry
Commencement –Chairman Ryder called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.
Review the Scope of Proposal for the Consulting Account, Cumberland Farms – Field Engineering
Chairman Ryder explained that the demolition and construction had started for the new Cumberland Farms.  The Planning Board is required to have an engineer attend meetings and site inspections of the work being done – those fees are paid by Cumberland Farms.  Ken Motta of Field Engineering submitted an estimate of work to be done for $4,500 (contract on file in Planning Board Office dated December 27, 2011).

Vice – Chairman Magauran also mentioned that the purpose of having the consulting engineer represent the Town was to allow for Cumberland Farms to make unexpected changes in construction if needed.  Having the Town engineer at inspections will enable to get changes done quickly if needed.  

Motion made by Vice – Chairman Magauran to accept the contract from Field Engineering dated December 27, 2011 as written and to authorize Chairman Ryder to sign it, seconded by Member Gonsalves.
VOTE: 5-0-0

Discussion – Habitat for Humanity Home, 185 Wareham Street – Appointment for Marion Affordable Housing Trust Meeting
Chairman Ryder explained that the Marion Affordable Housing Trust scheduled a meeting February 13, 2012 and asked each Board to appoint a member to attend this and any other future meetings to discuss the proposed Habitat home.  

Motion was made by Member Gonsalves to appoint Sherman Briggs as representative, seconded by Member Sweeney.

VOTE: 5-0-0 
Member Briggs is unable to attend the Habitat meeting on February 13 so Chairman Ryder will be taking his place.

Vice-Chairman Maguaran explained that at Town Meeting it was voted to buy a piece of land for both Open Space access and to build a Habitat home.  The article specifically designated a 5, 000 square foot lot for the Habitat Home which is difficult to build on in that area.  The lot needs to be consistent on frontage (200 feet) but can be nonconforming on size. This Committee will try to create a larger lot and also create space for the Marion Opens Space Acquisition Commission to allow the public to have access behind the property to the Open Space property. After discussion at the Board of Selectmen’s meeting two weeks ago it was agreed that the lot would need to be increased and an article for an increase in lot size would be brought before Town Meeting.
Discussion – Possible Articles for Spring Town Meeting

Vice-Chairman Magauran explained that the Board had worked on the Neighborhood Overlay District which went to Town Meeting 2010 and did not pass because of several reasons such as misinformation to the Town.    He commented that there are many inconsistencies in the bylaws which could be addressed by The Board.  For example, one of the unintended consequences of the up-zoning of 1999 is that many of the lots are now considered nonconforming lots with nonconforming structures and an owner cannot make a change in the structure without going to the Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA).  Those changes may sometimes require variances which are very difficult and costly to get. 
One other unintended consequence of the up- zone bylaw of 1999 resulted in a means to restrict building piers.  Right now the bylaw says you cannot build a pier on a nonconforming lot.  You may have a lot that is zoned for example at two acres and have adequate area but may be shy on road frontage which has nothing to do with the frontage on the water.  
Chairman Ryder suggested keying in on the bylaws that have been issues.

Vice- Chairman Magauran suggested also looking into giving more leeway to the Building Commissioner to make decisions as a possibility.    Also brought up was putting together a Master Plan and to have all the Town Boards identify their purpose, mission and principles by which they do their jobs.

Chairman Ryder suggested that they speak with Bob Wedge from the Zoning Board of Appeals to see if the ZBA had seen any bylaws that needed to be worked on.

Member Sweeney suggested looking at the bylaw about Accessory Dwellings.  He then brought up the fact that the bylaw allows just 850 square feet of living space for an accessory unit and felt that the bylaw should be addressed.  
After discussion it was decided that the issue of Town Meeting Articles would be included on the next agenda.  The Board encouraged the input of the Towns people and Boards on possible Zoning changes.
Approval of Minutes

Motion made by Vice – Chairman Magauran to approve the minutes of December 5, 2011, seconded by Member Gonsalves.
VOTE: 5-0-0

Moved by Vice- Chairman Magauran and seconded by Member Gonsalves to adjourn                 at 6:25 p.m. VOTE:  5-0-0
List of Documents Submitted:

Field Engineering Proposal dated 12/27/2012  
Budget January 2012

Minutes December 5, 2012

Respectfully submitted,

Ted North, Clerk
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